
Ohio State Guard Mya Perry Enters Transfer
Portal

Ohio State freshman guard Mya Perry announced Wednesday that she will be entering the transfer
portal after just one season in Columbus.

“First, I want to thank Columbus and everyone that has followed me throughout my journey, it has
honestly been a great experience,” Perry said in a statement. “I want to thank The Ohio State University
for the opportunity that they have given me. I will forever value and appreciate the memories that were
made with my teammates.

“With that being said, I will be entering the transfer portal…I am excited for the journey that is ahead of
me and I can’t wait to see what my future holds.”

Perry appeared in just six games this season with 19 total minutes played, with opportunities on the
court few and far between due to Ohio State’s depth at guard. She played a season-high six minutes
against McNeese State on Nov. 20, scoring a season-high 4 points.

She joined Ohio State out of Reynoldsburg (Ohio) Summit, where she is the program’s all-time leading
scorer and three-point scorer. She also picked first-team all-state and all-conference recognition during
her standout prep career.

While the Buckeyes will miss the depth at guard, they also received a boost on Wednesday, as guard
Jacy Sheldon announced she will be returning to Ohio State for a fifth and final season in Columbus.
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